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1R, LUTTER: We will call Cane biL7.
IMR. CARR: Case 5157 Appllcnhion of CiLius
Service Oil Coupany for compulsory poOLing, ddy Lounty,

New Mexico.
(Whercupoll, & discussion was

JLOf the roc rd.)
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MR. HUTTER: We will aluo call at thils tine,

Case 516L.
e L.

I'R. CARR: Case 5161 . Application of Jak

Hamon for compulsery pooling and for an unorwhodoX location,

Eddy County, New Mexico.
11lahin of Kellahin and Fox,

MR. KELLAHIN: Tow Ke
appearing on behalf of the Applicant,

lHew Mexico,

Santa Fe,
ompany and 1 have three

witnessesS to be

Cities Service Oil C

sworn.
1iR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant,
£ of Jake Hamon. I have

appearing on behal

l Cox and Baton,

‘ two witnesses.
(Witnesses sworn.)

1R. NUTTER: Yie will proceed rirst with the Direct
5157 . Iir. Kellahin you are for the Appli-

Testimony in Case

cant.
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FRANK RINEY
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT #XAMINATION
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Will you please statc your name, by whom you are
employed and in what capacity?

A Frank Riney, Cities Service (il Company as Manager.

Q Mr. Riney, have you previously testified before
this Commission?

A Yes.

Q Are you familiar with the facts surrounding this
particular Application?

A I am.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the BExaminer please, are the
witness' qualifications acceptable?

IR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.
BY IR. KELLAHIN:

Q lir. Rinéy, would you please refer to what has been
marked as Bxhibit No. 1, identify it and exvlain oriefly ..uaY
Cities Service (il Company is seeking?

A This is an oil-gas lease ownership plat of Township

21 South, Range 27 East, Eddy County, lew lexico, and outline
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CASE 5157
CASE 5164

R.I_NEY-DIRL‘JCT Pagc __________ 5 ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,

as the proposed vproraticn units for our proposed tests in

the south half of Section ©.

Q What acreage do you propose to dedicate to this
particular well?

A South half of Section 9.

Q And does Cities Service 0il Company propose to be
operator of this unit?

A We do.

Q What interests have not voluntarily joined you at

this point in regards to the south half of Section 97

A One-half interest is owned by J. M. Huber Corpora-
tion.

Q What acreage does Huber own?

A One-half interest in the southeast quarter of

Section 9.

Q Would you vlease refer to what has been marked as
dxhibit No. " and explain what this is?
A A copy of a letter we wrote to J. Ii. Huber Corpora-

tion, dated November 12th, 1973, in which we asked them to
varticipate in the drilling of 11,60C foot lHorrow test in thd
southr half of Secticn G.

Q Would you please refer to what has been marked as

Bxhibit 37
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CASE 5157

CASE 5164
RINEY-DIRLCY SO C—
ChOSS
A Exhibit 3 is a letter from J. li. Huber Corporation

dated November 15th, 1973, in which they asked that -- well,
they proposed to wait for the results of the tests in Sectiop
4 of 21 South, 27 bast.

Q And would you refer to what has been marked as
Exhibit 47

A Exhibit 4 is a copy of our letter to J. I. Huber
Corporation, dated January 19th, 1974, with a detail well

estimate attached. Vle asked them to approve this and return

Q As of this date, lr. Riney, has the Huber Corpora-
tion voluntarily joined you in the unit?
A to.

MR. KELLAHIN: That concludes ny examination of
this witness.
MR. HNUTTER: Are there any questions of this witnesp?
MR. HIHKLE: I might have one or two guestions here

CROSS_EXAMINATION

BY IMR. HINKLE:

Q These structural plats that you have referred to,
they are based upon what, sub-surface interpretation?

MR. KELLAHIH: We have just come to those and I have

bnother witness.
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CASk 5157

CASE 6164
RIN®Y-CROSS Page.. .. Lo
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY IR. HNUTTER:
Q Iir. Riney, when Huber referred to your letter he

was waiting for the ws=ll in Section 4 to be cowmpleted, to
your knowledge has the well been completed?

A To my knowledge, it has.
Do you know whether they got a producer or not?
They did.
When was the well completed?

I'm not sure. 1 don't know.

o O > O

It has been completed as a producer, however?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir. Our geologist has that

BY IR. WUTTER:
Q You haven't heard anything further from lir. Huber,
or from the J. IiI. Huber Corporation since this letter of
November 15, is-this correct?
A Yes, we have, on January Lth.

FR. KELLAHIN: 1 don't have that one. What is the
substance of that. Why don't you swimarize for us what Hr.
Huber's response was?

THE WITHESS: In this letter dated January Lth,

1974, from J. L. Huber Corporation, sets out that they would
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CASE 5157
CASE 6164

RINEY—CROSS
TAYLOR—DIRECT
s of the tests in Secti01

it for the result
|

en rinished and sub

acted thenmn

request ghat we Wa
e that 1t has be

scquent

I, and they advis
tion of that wel

a in drilling of

:eL.mencmw

a test 1650 frow

to the comple 1. Jal
ed that they joi

the line

and request
h line 660 from

of Section 9, and they were

the nort
quunicvize the east half of Jection 9.

proposing £LO COl

BY KR. NUTTER:
Q How, did they indicate they had a preference to

go that way rather than --

A (Interrupting) y had a prefer-

They indicated the

Hamon, correct.

nce to 8O with J. L.

Huber has declined ©TO

e
join in the unit then?

Q J. .

A That 18 correct.
VYR. WUTTER: Are there any further questions of

nay be excused.

Mr. Riney? You
(Witness excused.)

. ©. TAYLOR

e

called 2s & witness, having veen previously sworn, was

examined and restifiec as follows:
DIRECT SKAMINATION

BY HR. KELLAHTI :
Q Wonld you please state your nane, with whom you ari

in what capacity?
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CASE 5157
CASE 5164

TAYLOR-DIRECT Page........ . D

>

A Ity name is L., . Taylor. I work for Cities Servic

[4+3

as a geologist.

Q Mr. Taylor, have you previously testified before
. the Commission?
A I have, yes.
'w~:-’- Q Are you familiar with the background in this par-
ticular Application of Citvies Service Uil Company?
F ) , A I an.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the bxawiner please, are the

witness! qualifications as an expert geologist acceptable?

IR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.

y

-t BY Iirl. RKELLAHII:

Q Fr. Tayior, would you plecase refer to what has
= : been marked as Applicant's pxhibit No. 5 and identify it and
explain what information it contains concerning Morrow? I
was referring to his liorrow structure map which is Exhibit

Ho. 5.

A This iz a Morrow ztm

on 9 we have s red arrow which

=N

is 50 feet and in the Sect
indicates the proposed location for Cities Service State
CP-1 and the red outline covering the south half of Section
Q@ is the designated or provosed proration unit for this welll.
— 8] Yiould you please describe for us what factors you
THE NYE REPCATING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
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CASE 5157
CASkH 6164

TAYLOR-DIRICT Page....... ... 10

used in deriving your particular pick as this ~-- at this
location?

A Well, we -- the information you sce on the map,on
this Morrow nap, naturally is the sub-sea datwa of the top
of the Morrow, depicted electrical logs, and we also indicat
the calculated open flow of the Morrow Wells below minps

datum.

Now, although it's not. shown on the map, from log

W

analysis there are four wells which, I think, are primarily -

should be primarily concerned with the drilling cf this
State CP-1.

Q Would you please identify those four wells?

A Cne i1s the Coquina Ho. 1, the Yates State in Sectipn

10. This well has 16 -- excuse me -- 26 feet of net pay by

log analysis in the liorrow and the north offsets it at CGulf

No. 1 Cerf Federal at 33 feet of net pay. The Monsanto HNo. E

Burton Flats, 67 feet. By the way the Burton Flats is 3 in
Section 3 and in Section §, kobil's No. 1 QQ nas 37 feet of
net pay in the riorrow.

Now, for ©proration purposes, we give -- we divide(

Morrow into four major divisions and we zone them from the

Basal llorrow Zone, Zone 4, up through Zone 7, and cach one of

Fag

these zones will have anywnere frow cne for four sand menberd
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CASIs 5157
CA3E 06164

TAYLOR-DIR&CT 11

Page..... = .

We'll show you on this map might produce from single Cerf
zone such as the Coquina Yates State. It produces from the
Bacal Zone, we call it Zone 4, or it could be four zones

. such as in the Mobil No. L ¥aderal QQ. It produces from
Zones 4, 5, 6 and 7 and based on the net pay of the wells,
which I previously mentioned, I estimate the Horrow at the
proposed iocation approximately 32 feet of net pay.

1 ‘r Q Plcase refer to what is marked as Exhibit Ho. O

and identify it.

A Exhibit No. 6 is a structure map, contoured on
top of the Strawn, ccntoured 50 feet and, again, the red arrjow
- indicasing the proposed location. There are three Strawn
vroducers in the nearby vicinity of our well. The Coquina
NMo. 1 Yates State produces, -- had calcuiated open flow, as
you can see 3095 mef and GuUlf Wo. 1 Cerf Federal is the
second well. Thev're in Section 10. Timmediately north of

it is lonsanto's No. 3 Burton ¥Flats. The net pay in these

three wells varies from three feet in the Gulf Cerf Federal

to 18 feet in Coquina's lo. 1 Yaves Siabe.

[$2)

The Stravm -- or in the Iorrow. I meant to say th
lorrow is fairly hard to predict as far as net pay, what you
might exopect is the Strawn in my opinion, is the most unpre-

__ WV dictable. I would estimate in about 10 feet would be the
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CASE 5157
CASE 5164

TAYLOR-DIRiCT Page. .. 12 _
CROSS '

best estimate I could coisle up with at our location here for

the Strawnm.

Q Is this a standarg location for the south half of

this particular section?
L

A Yes, sir,

Q Why have you chosen this particular location?
A

Well, we couldn't drill, say, 1980 from the south

line and 66C from the east line and have a full 75 percent

interest in the well, for one thing, and, in y opinion, all

of Section 9 will be productive in the Hlorrow and at least

part of it in the Strawn. Those are the two good reasons

why I selected this location.

Q This, then, from -- in your opinion, is your best

"3
[EN
¢]

5

of a location for production, hydrocarbons, in the south

half of this particular section?

A Yes, sir, I would prefer it to being moved over

into the southwest Quarter of Secition S,

a
{0

Q Ckay.

MR. KELLAKIN: T have no furcher questions of this

witness.

MR. WUTTER: Any questions of him?

CROSS EXAINATION
BY MR. HINKLE:

o] mr. Taylor, did ¥ou sag that all of Section 9, in
THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
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9 would be productive in both the Strawn and Morrow?

CASE 5157
CASE 5104

TAYLOR-CROSS Page. ... . 13

you opinion, would prove productive in both lorrow and the
Strawn?

A In the Llorrow, I don't znow about the Strawn. It!
more unpredictable than the lorrow. I have seen cases of
a good well in Burton Flats surrounded by a good Strawn wel%
surrounded by four wells that probably wouldn't be commer-

clal producers.

Q Is it your copinicn, that the south half of Section

A Yes, sir.

MR. HINKLE: That's all.

BY IR. NUTTER:

Q ir. Taylor, isn't there another well in the north-
west quarter of Section 9 that is not shown on this Exhibit
nere? %Yasn't there a dry hole drilled up in the northwest
quarter?

LY

A Possibly a shallow hole. On Bxxon's acreage

$

[N
"
o

the northwest quarterv

Q Yes, right, it would be that Exxon acreage.
A It would have to be a shailow well.

Q There's no deep dry hole?

A Mo.

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
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CASE 5157
CASE 5164

TAYLOR-CROSS Page.... Lk

Q low, you mentioned the feet of pay in the Gulf
Well and in the Coquina Well for the Strawn. You didn't
mention the feet of pay in Burton Flats Ho. 3, what was it,
do you know?

A In the Strawn?

Q Yes, sir.
A

13 feet.

O

13 feet of pay. You figure the best you give your
location was 10 feet nossiply?

A Yes, sir.

Q llow, you mentioned that the -- back to the Liorrow
portion on your Exhibit Ho. 5, you said the liobil QQ pro-
duces from Zones L4, 5, 6 and 7 and that the Coquina produces

from Zone L. How about the Gulf VWell? What zone is that?

A From five and six, intermediate, six would be sort
of Upner Strawn -- I mean Upper Korrow.

Q How about the Bﬁrton Flats Ho. 37

A I think probably Zones 4 and 5, the two lower gzones

Q - Do you have any idea as to what zones to expect

anything from in your well?
A I would think probably Zones 4 and 5, the lower
zones.

FHR. HUTTER: Are there any other questiions of Mr.

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION HOTARIES
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CASE 5157
CASE 5161

Page 15

Taylor? You niay be cxcused.
(Witness cxcused.)
E. F. HOTTER
called as a witness, having been previously sworn, was
exawined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMIHATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Will you please state your name, by whom you are
employed and in what capacity?

A E. F. Lotter, Cities Service 0il Company, engineer
ing manager of M&P Division, Midland, Texas.

Q lr. Motter, have you previously testified before
this Commission?

A Yes, I have.

G You are familiar with the facts surrounding this
particular Application?

A Yes, 1 am.

[R. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, are the
witness' qualifications as an expert acceotable?

IR. HUTTER: Yes, they are.

BY IR. KELLAHIN:

Q lir. lotter, I would like to direct your attention

—

to what has been niarked as Exhibit Heo. 7, would you identify

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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Page.. L 6. & 17 .

. (Reporter's note: Pages 16 and 17 inadvertently skipped

in transcription; text of deposition is intact.)
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CASE 5157
CASE 5164

LiIOTTER-DIRECT Page...... 18

this and explain what information it contains?

A Yes, this is a detailed-well statement of what we
would call our State CP No. 1. I would like to make one
comment here about the location right now. It shows 1980

from the south and 198C from the east and IMr. Taylor testi-

fied this is an orthodox locgtion. We have physically stakefl

that well and the location falls 13 feet from the ecast-west
electrical transmission line and for safety reasons we will

move it, propose to move it south 150 feet, which will give

an actual location of 198C from the east, 1830 from the south.

Our estimate of this well as a producer is$321,600
If I may, I might divert back to our previous case for a min
ute. I commented that those wells in that particular area
were running a little higher, in fact, 350. One of the
problems that we encounter in drilling in this area, is use
complete circulation down until we get to about 3,000 feet
in Delaware ana as long as we can keep an adequate supply of
water on hand and cuttings are transferred into the caverns,
we normally can proceed. This is one of the things that we
have to watch out for. In the area of the previous case, we
have developed our own water well and this has cut the cost
tremendously. I think cur cost is around $19,000 for hauling

water alone,

THi NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
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the tests followed. We're waiting on a cennection. Two

CASE 5157
CASE 5164

MOTTER-DIRECT Page...... . 19

In this particular area, from the exverience of
some other wells, we do not feel we will encounter this provj-
ler:. However, we do still have casing proposed. The nine
and five-eights casing will be 2970 or mediuwm string.

Q 197C or 29707

A 2970.
M. Motler, what nas veen Clties JService experience
in this particular area?

A Well, Cities Service has had quite a bit of exper-
ience in Eddy County in the last couple of years. As of

right now, we have 11 wells producing and one is completed

wells that are currently being completed. We currently have
three rigs running. We have an interest in 38 outside oper-
ating wells and in 1974, we have budgeted 27 wells of which
two will be wildcats and 25 will be direct or diagonal off-

sets to producers.

T

Q 2 MOLLer, 4dad your

P T O I T
N APAL ULE LT AT L _chx&.c,

an .
present examination of the facts surrounding this particular
Apvlication, do you have any nroposal for a risk factor to
be avplied in this case?

A Yes, we don't feel there is a drilling oroblem in

this area or that they are quite as severe as in some of the

= RTWU NI ODADTIAIS TR isrsr
ARAS AV E ALY EVEL I AN X ILWAT JASIN YV AN
T
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CASE 5157
CASE 5164

10TTER-DIRKCT Page <0

others. Iir. Taylor has testifiled that we feel that chances
of obtaining production here are quite good and we are
recommending 25 nercent risk factor in this particular well.

Q With regards to reccomnmendations for cost of super-
vising this particular well, what, if any, reconmendations
do you have to make~

A Well, without taking up a lot of the Commission's
time and other people's, I'm going to ask that if they will
bear in mind my previous testimony. It would be $205 a
monvh for overhead, which.does not include the cost --
excuse me -- it does cost -- it does include the cost of the
production foreman.

MR. NUTTER: If we're going to take it fo nind,
you vetter incorpoféte by reference, Hr. Kellahin.

MR. XELLAHIN: Okay.

HMR. NUTTER: Relating to the copus charge for cori-
bined fixed rate, that portion of the testimony? And the
cos£°oflliving eScalation?

FMR. KELLAHIN: Ir. Examiner please, we would like
to incorvorate that part of the testimony from the orevious
case, which was fase No. 5153, into the testimony of this
particular case with regards to the charges for supervision.

HR. NUTTER: That portion of the record of 5158 wi

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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CASE 5157
CASE 5164

JMOTTER-DIRACT Page......... ... 21

be incorporated.

THE WITNESS: I might also comment, if I may, since
we do have something of a proposal here that Cities Service
is the same rate for drilling wells since November 19, 1973,
is $1,400 a month. This includes everything.

MR. NUTTER: That's what you seek while the well
is drilling then for a blind fixed rate?

THE WITNESS: That includes all supervision, geo-
logical engineering, et cetera.

MR. NUTTER: You want this portion of this record
incorporated in the record of that other case?

There is nothing in the record for drilling for
the other one.

THE WITNESS:  VWe'll not make reference to both.

BY iR. KELLAHIN:

Q Was Bxhibit lio. 7 prenared by you, lir. Motter?
A It was prepared under my supervision, yes.
Q In your opinion, kr. Hotter, will the granting of

this Application prevent waste, be in the best interest of

conservation and not impair the correlative rights of others?
A Mo.

FiR. KELLARIH: If the EBxaminer please, we move the

introduction of Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 7.

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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CASE 5157
CASE 5164

MOTTER-DIRECT 22
CROSS

MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 7 will
be admitted into evidence.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibitec
Nos. 1 through 7 for identifica-
tion were admitted into evidence.)
MR, NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Motter]
ﬁR. HINKLE: No questions.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Motter, the difference on the cost on this
well and the one in the previous cases i# because you do
have a water supply?

A Yes, since that time we have developed our own

watexr—-supply well.

Q Well, now this well is closexr to this water supply
than the one you had proposed, your Simpson Well in Case 515§
A we Gon't ~- from the experience, Mr. Examiner,

we don't think we'll have any problems in drilling down
to 3,000 feet like we do have over here. The Cawley area

as you are well aware is a discovery well.

Q So, you did have the same problem on the Simpson

Well as you did on the Cawley?

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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MOTTER-DIRECT Page... ... 23 ...

A Yes. Although, we think we're better nrepared to
take care of them. As an example, the Cawley mud hole
is about $25,00C and I think here we have about 15 estimated
for muc c¢cost.
Q That wouldn't revise your cost>as far as mud was
concerned on the Simpson?
A Na,
Q I see.
MR. NUTTER: The witness may be eXcused.
MR. KELLAHIN: That concludes our Direct Examina-
tion.
MR. NUTTER: iir. Hinkle,would you call your wit-
nesses?
MR. HIﬁKLE: Yes.

ROBERT L. SPEARS

called as a witness, having been previously sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT iXAMINATION
BY MR. HINKLE:
Q State your name and your residence and by whom

you are employed?

A I'm Rovert L. Spears, liidland, Texas. I'm District

Geologist for Jake L. Hamon.

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOMNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (505) 982- 0386




-

CASE 5157
CASE 5104

SPEARS-DIRECT Page......... -

Q Have you previously testified before the Commissioh?
A Yes, I have.
Q Your qualifications as a netroleunm
a matter of record with the Commission?
A Yes, sir.
Q Have you made a study of tﬂe area in which this
well was involved in this Application to be drilled?
A Yes.
HR. HIKKLE: Are the qualifications acceptable?
FR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.
BY MR. HINKLE:
Q Have you prepared or has there been prepared under

your direction certain Zxhibits for introduction in this

case?
A Yes.
Q They have been marked as Exhibits 1 through 5?
A Righi.
Q Would you give dr. Kellahin a copy of our Exhibits?
(Witness complies.)
Q Referring to Exhibit No. 1 and explain what this

)

is, what it shows?
A Exhibit No. 1 is a sub-surface geological map of
the Burton Flats Field as contoured on the Lower blorrow sand.
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It shows the structural future of the Lower Horrow sand in
the Burton Flats Ficld, a southwest dipping nose and shows
the producing wells in the field which are colored as to
their producing zone.

Q Does it also show ownership of the varicus leases
in the area?

A It shows the partial ownership, Jake L. Hamon owns
four-fifiths interest in the northeast quarter of Section 9.
Coquina owns a one-fifth interest in the northeast quarter
of Section ninc. Cities Service owns a half interest in the
southeast qQuarter of Seétion 9, and J. Ii. Huber Corporation
owns a half interest in southeast quarter of Séction G.

Q Have you approached these owners or has Hamon
apprpached these owners with respect to getting into communi
tizaticn agreerients?

A Yes.

Q What is the present status of entering into commun
ion covering the east half of Section 97

A The present status of comnmunitization agreenent
and operating agreement have been signéd by Jake L. Hamon,
J. M. Huber Corporatiop and Coquinag 0il Corporation. It has
not veen signed by Cities Service.

Q Dig Mr. Hamon or anyone for him approacn Cities
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Service with respect to joining in this well?

A Yes.

Q Did Cities Service refusc or --

A They have not signed to this date.

Q I believe you stated that a communitizétion agree-~

ment actually be entered into with Coquina and with Huber
Corporation?

A Right.

Q Have these forms»of conmaunitization agreemnent been
approved by‘the U.85.G.S. and by the Coimissioner of Public

Lands as to the form?

A Yes, sir.
Q Low, refer to ¥xhibit Ho. 2 and explain that.
A Exhibit Ho. 2 is a sub-surface geological map of

the Burton Flats Field. It is an isopachous map of the Lower

L

Morrow sand. It shows the thicker sands on the curve to the

north along in the discovery well, the Monsanio No. 1 Burton

Flats Unit and thins to the southwest in Saction 9.

Q Now, have you indicated on these Exhibits 1 and 2
the locations c¢f Cities Service's proposed well?

A Mo, I haven't; but it's 980 from the east and 183C
from the south, SJection 9.

Q Referring to both Exhibits No. 1 and Ho. 2, w
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is the situation in respect to the structure and the sand
thickness with respect to these two proposed locations?
A Well, IMr. Hamon's location in Section 9 estimated
top of the Lower Morrow which is nine minus 9,085 feet, with
an estimated sand thickness of between 50 to 60 feet. Citie

Service location in the southeast quarter would have an

estimated Morrow sand top at winus 8,160 with estimated sand
thickness of 30 to 4O feet.

Q

3

What conclusion would you draw from these Exhibits)
A Well, structurally, both structurally and sand

depesition wise, the Hamon location would te a better loca-

tion.
Q low, refer to Bxhibit 3 and explain what this showp
A Bxhibit 3 is a sub-surface geological map of the
Buftoq Flats Pield ao centoured on top of the Strawn lime-

Strawn limestone, the pay as exhibitg

v s

in these three, four wells in the field. Actually, they are

five wells, but --

Q Now, refer to Exhibit No. 4 and explain that?

A Exhibit No. 4 is a sub-surface geological map of
the Burton Flats Field; It's an isopachous map on the rassiw
Sirawinn limsstone which is ;rodﬁctlve in the Burcon Flats Fiell

Q What do these two Exhibits, referring to Exhibits 3
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. - .
and 4, what do tnese show with respect to the respective
locations of Mr. Hamon's well and the proposed well of Citiep
Service?
A The structure map on top of the Strawn limestone

would indicate that Mr. Hamon's location is better located

structurally as compared to Cities Service location. On the

isopachous map it also shows that additional massive lime-
stone %would be present in the Strawn in the Hamon location
as compared tc the Cities Service location.

Regionally the Strawn section changes in lithology
to the west in the Mobil No. 1 QW and interbedded limestone

and shale sequence and also in the Humble Well in Section 5

-
to the north. Therefore, as veu go west in directions in
the immediate vicimity the Stravm section would bhecome less
prospeciLive .
Q Well, do you conclude from Exhibits 3 and 4 that
Mr. Hamon's location would be better located structurally
as far as sand thickness 1s concerned in the Strawn?
A Yes, sir in limestone thickness.
Q Now, all of these Exhibits 1 through L show a red
line. What 1s that?
4 That's a cross section which includes three wells }-
_ Q (Interrunting)} On Exhibit 57
—
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A On all of the Exhibits, cross section A Prime, it
shows the Strawn limestong pay deposition in the area, plus
it shows the Morrow sand deposition inthe immediate area
as can be seen on the cross section of massive limestone of
this Strawn deteriorates to the west, it becomes less pros-
pective. Also, the sands within the Lower Morrow Section
becomes thinner as you go to the Qest.

Q Exhibit 5 also indicates the relative position of
Mr. Hamon's proposed well?

A I have the projected position of Mr. Hamon's well
into the cross section. As can be seen as you go west, struc
rurally you go down dip.

Q Which shows that the well as he's located would be

structurally high?

A Rigﬁt.

Q Do you have any further comments Qith respect to
any of these Exhibits?

A My only comment is as you go west, ybu get a lot

less prospective,

MR. HINKLE: I would like to offer 1 through 5.

MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits L through 5 will
be admitted into evidence,
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CROSS

(Whereupon, Applicant's kxhibvits,
Case 5164, Nos. 1 through 5
were admitted into evidence.)
CROSS_EXAMINATION
BY MR. NUYTLR:
Q Mr. Spears, when you were talking about Exhibit
No. 1, you mentioned the ownership of the various tracts

there in Section 97

A Yes,
Q Now, the northeast guarter, you said, Jake r©amon

has what nercentage of that?
A Four-fifths.
Q tnd Coquina has cne-fifth?
A Ure-fifth, ves.
@  In the scuthrast quarter, you said Cities Service

has a half and Huber has a half?

A J. M, Huber Corporation has z hal®.
S All right. ©Now, dco you know what che ownership of

the northwest quarter is:

A Hunivle, Ex.«oa, H.B.P.

Q They still own that, as i .r -5 you know?
A Yes.
Q And as far as you know, Cities Sa:rvice has fcur-
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fourths of the southwest quarter?

A Yes.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of the witnesjs?
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Spears, the last question of the &xaminer would
indicate, would it not, that regardless of whether this unit
is compcsed of the east half of the section or whether it is
composed of the north half of the section, Hamon's interests
remains the same?

A Hamon's interest would recmain the sane.

Q And in addition to that, if the south half of the
section is the final unit that's approved, then, from your
testimony Cities Service would have a three-fourths interestg
while if we force pool the east half, their interest is
divided up?

A The way 1 calculated, they would have a fourth
interest in the east half.

@  I'm interested in Exhibit No. 4 now, Mr. Spears.
You indicated, did you not, lir. Spears, that as you moved to
the east in the east half here that the quality of pay
increassd as you went up structure, is it, am I right in that

assumptrion?
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A 1 said, "As we £O west, the 1 imestone LeCOmMesS les

prospective."

Q Conversely as you go east, 1+ becomes wore pros-
pective?
A Well, you have three Strawn producers there, SO,

as you can See€ from the production in the maps up here tO
the north, you have one Strawh producer by being encircled
by Morrow and Atoka producer, SO, --

Q (Interrupting) You are talking sbout way up in
Section --

A (Interrupting) 3.

Q 3,. How about the Monsanto Burtol Flats No. 1

here in Section 37

A That can be seell on the isopachous map. it has a
thin limestone section in 1t with no porosity, tested mud.
Q This 57 feet, 18 iy, 1is that net pay?

A That's gross pay, 57. 27 feet of net pay-

l Q Now, in Section 10, if you will look in the north
‘ half of this szetion there: there 1S a lonsanto and Gulf Wél .
How abont tho quality of this well?

A 65 feet 1 pick on the log as grossS, massive lime-

stone with 24 feet of net pay-

—_ Q How abcut the Coquina-Yates wWell in the South half
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of Section --

A It's 85 feet and 32 feet of net pay.

Q Now, how would you compare that to the producing
capabilities of all three of those wells with quality of
pay?

A Well, the Strawn is comparsble in this area to the
permeability and porosity, so it's quality of how you pick
the net pay in the wells. I don't have any production fig-
ures on this Gulf Well and due to the fact that they might
not have had a connection in that area on the Gulf Well.

As far as the 0il and Gas Commissioh Reports, the last one,
it shows no production on the Gulf Well, so 1 assume that
the well has not be connected.

MR. NUTTER: Just a matter of interest: It has
been connected for some time, but it only started producin
for some reascn.

THE WITNESS: Well, maybe that's it.

(2=

D MITPTPRR - T+ P e E e Ty + 3 A s
FRE TN A RO AP e v v oLia A ClUiirc Ui

started producing.
THE WITNESS: According to the Gas and 0il Report
that we get, it hadn't any production on it, to speak of.

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q I want to show you what has been marked as Exhibit
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6 for Cities Service 0il Company, that is Strawn structure,
and ask if you agree with the calculated open flow pressures
in the data contained on the three wells, the Monsanto, the
Gulf and the Coquina?

A Well, 1 have nothing to compare this with. I'm

'

assuning these C.A.O.F;s are correct. I don't know the
C.A.O.Ffs were, so, 1 have no way to compare this.

Q My point, Mr. Spears, is the fact that you picked
certain amounts of net pay on your Exhibit No. 4 is rather
meéningless when you coumpare it to the quality of production
to thé wells?

A Well, I don't know what the wells are doing now,
with the excéption of the éoquina Well. It's producing two
to three million barrels a day out of the Strawn. Like I
said before, I can't get a comparison on the Gulf Well,
because it hasn't been in any published reports yet.

(Whereupon, a discussion was
held off the record.)

Q  On your Exhibit No. 1, Mr. Spears, the Morrow
structure map, 1t was your testimony, was it not, that as yo
progressed to the south and west you increasingly becamne
lower on the structure, is that not correct?

A

A Based on the Exhibit No. 1, yes.
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Q Now, does that have any bearing upon the quality
of the well?
A I think so, due to the fact that it also thins up,

the sand, direction wise to the southwest, so you have a
loss of structure, plus a loss of sand which would somewhat
effect the productivity of the well.

Q Well, then, as you get lower on the structure,
that would mean, if I uuderstand you correctly, the gquality
of the well would decrease?

A Well, it devends on sand deposition, plus the sand
in the Burton Flats Field. Some of the wells have produced
water, structurally iow.

Q I see.

A Which I cite the Moobil Ho. 1l-4 Federal to the nortl]
in Sectién L, has penetrated the same sand as Monsanto No. 1
discovery well, and log calculations on that same sand, calcu
lated water.

Q How about the liocuil Well in Scction R?

A Well, as you can see cn the isopach,-this sand
present in the Mobil Well, i-4 Federal, is probably not
oresent, in the Mobil 1-QE Federal. If you look at the cross
section, you can see that their periorations are scattered

up and down the Morrow Section and wasn't included in one
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nassive scan, but as the Monsanto No. 1, Burton Flats Unit.

Q 1 want to show you Exhibit No. 5 now, which is the

5

Morrow structure map of Cities Service, and if you will refej
to the kobil Well in Section {o. 8, do you have any other
information other than what is contained on that Exhibit to
indicate that the calculated open flow pressures -- that the
calculated open fiow data information contained on that
Exhibit is anything other than as stated there?
A No, I don't have any other information as to that.
Q That would indicate that that was a pretty good
well, wouldn't it?
Which well?
The Mobil Well in Section 872
Section 87

Yes, sir.

= D r» O >

I just go by the C.A.0.F., 7.339. I can look at

the log though and see that the well has been perforated in
several small stringcrs in the Morrow and I wouldn't indicatéd
that that well is half as good as the Monsanto No. 1 Burton

Flats Unit in Section 3.

Q Would you refer to the Gulf Well in Section 102
A The Gulf Well in Section 10?2
Q - Yes, sir.
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A What do you want nie to do?

Q What is the capacity on that well as indicated by

that BExhibit?

A Well, Exhibit 5 of Cities Service indicates 1.442
million.

Q And do you agree with that?

A I think published reports show something in that
order, but the Gulf also indicated that they possibly have
block formation there in that well, which would inhibit the
productivity of the well.

MR. KELLAHIN: I have no further questions.
MR. MUTTER: Are there any further questions of
Mr. Spears?
#R. HINKLE: No.
IfR. KUTTER: You may be excused.
{Witness is excused.)

HOWARD W. SHAW

called as a witness, having been previcusly sworn, was
exainined and testified as follows:
DIRUCT ZXAMINATION
BY LR, HINKLE:
Q State your name, your residence, and by whom you

are emnloyed?
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A I'm Howard W. Shaw, reside in lidland, Texas. I'w

employed by dJake L. Hamon, production superintendent.

Q You are a petroleum engineer?

A Yes, sir.

Q Have you previously testified before the Commissiop?
A I have.

Q Have you made a study of thc areca which is under

consideration here?

A I have.

MR. HIGKLE: Qualifications sufficient?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.

Q Refer to what has been marked as Hamon's Exhibit
No. 6 and explain this? But first, bIr. Hamon's Application
called for ah unorthodox location, does it not?

A It does.

Q All right. Go ahead and explain Ho. € with respect
to this?

A The location as staked originally 1,980 from the
north line, €60 from the east line of Secticn 9 and by John
West Engineering out of Hobbs,and this location fell in the
middle »f large caliche pit and due to the difficulty of
drilling in such location, it was moved 330 feet north to te
outside this caliche pit to a location 1,650 feet from the
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north line, 66C from the east line, which therefore nakes it
an unorthodox location.
Q Did you give notice to all of the offset owners

of the proposed unorthodox location?

A I did.
Q Did you request waiver from them?
A I requested waivers from the six offset operators

and received waivers frouw all except Cities Service approving
our unorthodox locaticn.

Q Now, are you familiar with well costs for drilling
wells in this area to test the Strawn and Morrow formations?

A I an, |

Q What, in your opinion, with the well that Mr.
Hamon proposes to drill, cost, completed in one formation,
either the Strawn or the Morrow, or dually comple ted or a
dry hole?

A Well, as stated earlier by lMr. lictter of Cities
Service, costs of pipe are cnanging fros day to day and we
put out an A.F.Z. for this well with a cost of a dry hole

at $241,866 and a completed MHorrow Well at $385,437. Howeve

T3

these were what we considered to be the very maximum costs,
which we try to include in our A.F.E. so that nartners will

no*t conie vack later and ask why we exceeded our well cost.
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By recalculating at what we actually think that we can drill
this well f'or, come up with cost of $208,666 for a dry hole;
$311,287 for a coupleted MHorrow well.

Q Now, yow testimony shows that Hamon has entered
into communitization with agreement with Coquina and with
Huber. Have they agreed to the drilling of these wells, of
the well and to these approxirate costs?

A Ve have approved A.F.E. back from Coquina. Huber
has stated to us that they were withholding approval only
awaiting the outcome of the Hearing.

Q Now testimony also shows that you have entered
into operating agreement with both Coquina and Huber. These
operating agreements provide a continuing procedure for the
operating costs?

A They do.

Q Supervision?

A Yes, sir, they do.

Q ¥ihat do they provide?

]
]

A They provide for a combined fix rate on drilling
wells for all depths, would be $1,275 per month. For nro-
ducing wells, the first five wells are each at $199 per
month. |

Q What would you -- do thése orerating agreements thJ
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you mentioned also provide risk factor for parties with
non-consent?

A They do.

Q What provisions are there with respect to that?

A Our operating agreement calls for 200 vercent risk
factor for the well and the wellhead ¢quipment, all down hol
equipment and 100 percent factor on surface equipment.

Q Do you think that that is fair and reasonable?

A I do.

Q Are you requesting the Comnission if they approve
this Application te grant a risk factor of 200 percent?

A

Q If those are forced to pool and do not agree wo
particivate in the actual cost?

A I do so ask.

Q Do you have anything elss you would like to subnit
to the Commission?

A Ko, sir.

FR. HIKKLE: I would like to offer Exhibit No. 6.
"MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibit No. 6 will be

admitted in evidence

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit

to. 6, Case 5164, will be admit

into evidence.)
THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 8750
TEL. (505) 982-0386

i ted




CASE 5157
CASE 5164

SHAW-DIRECT Page........... k2.
- CROSS
- CROSS_ EXAMINATION
BY MR. HUTTER:
. Q Mr. Shaw, you uentioned that Coquina had returned
your A.F.E., but now that was A.F.E. at $241,866 dry and
. $385,437 completed?
A Yes, sir.
Q You haven't gotten it back from Huber yet?
A o, sir.
Q This well was the subject of a Hearing a couple or
three weeks ago, wasn't it, at an unorthodox‘location, at a
proposed location?
. A Ho, sir.
= Q Ch, it wasn't?
A No, it wasn't.

MR. HINKLE: That's another case.
(Whereupon, a discussion was
held off the record.)

IMR. MUTTER: Are there any othner questions?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q You referred to a plat that you had, I don't remenmf

Y e Wl X - "
Ler what Bxhibit No. it was?

A .
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Q Did you prepare kxhibit No., 67?2
A It was prepared under wy supervision, yes, sir.

Q Would you identify what has been marked as that
Southern Union Gas Plant, what is that?

A I have not been on this location, personally, but
I had one of my field foreman and also one of my engineers
out there and this plat was prepared from information that
they gave ne. v is not as designated a schematic diagram.
It is not a scale diagram, but this was where ny men showed
the Southern Union Gas Plant to be with this black top road
ending there at the gas nlant.

Q Isn't that Southern Union Gas Plant really the
Transwestern Gas Plant znd the Southern Union Plant is over
in the L0 acres to the west, just south of the black top
road?

A I cannot say. This was just as it was given to nme

Q What information was given to you with regard to
the low washout area? Couid you describe for me what that

is?

b_\

That was nothing except a small topograohical feati
G Would it prohibit you from drilling a well in that
area?

A I would not think so.
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Q If you drilled a well on that area, that would be
an orthodox location, would it not?

A According to exactly where it was put, it could be
within that area.

Q I'd like to refer to your A.F.E. for a moment, if
you please. Does -- your testimony indicated a combined

fixed rate of, was it $175 a month well drilling?
Yes.
And after drilling it was $199 per month?

Yes, sir.

o » O P

Did those include the salary and expenses of produ
tion foreman?

A They include the salary and expenses of production
foreman, yes. That is not on the A.F.E., however, that is
in the overating agreement in the accounting section.

IIR. NUTTER: Now, you are taiking about something
we didn't have in the record, I think. We didn't get an
A.F.E.

IR. HIWKLE: That wasn't in the record.

MR. KELLAHIK: I'm sorry. You referred to it.

LR, MUTTER: He gave sowe figurss, but he aidn't
submit an AJF.n..

MR. HINKLE: We have no objection if he wants to -
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MR. KELLAHIN: (Intorrupting) I'm sorry. 1 was

ahead of you. I was looking at one and I heard his testimony

and I thought it was an Exhibit.

THE WITHESS: Well, lir. Nutter, the information
he just asked about, however, was not in the A.F.E. anyway.
It was in the accounting figure of the operating procedure
agreenent which we stated, but also which was not put in
as an Exhibit,

BY R. KELLAHIN:
Q In calculating your totals for your A.F.E.; you

included, did you not, an item for miscellaneous nateriais

and sunnlies -- I'm sorry -- for geclogical items?

A That 1is correct.

Q What did vou indicate as the charge for geological
studies?

A $3,000.

Q And then, in Item 20, you indicate overhead, super
vision, et cetera, what was the charge for that?

A Well, that is, includes your combined fixed-rate
which we previously testified was $1,275 per month, plus tim
which we expect an engineer will bes assigned to the well dur
ing the drilling and completion.

4] An I correct then in understanding that your geol
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SHAW-CROSS

in your combined fixed rate, over and avove the salaries,
these other salaries and expenses we just talked about?

A Your question wasn't clear.

Q Salaries for the geclogist and engineers are not
included in your combined fixed rate?

A That's correct.

Q You are including in the c¢ombined fixed rate,
salaries and ex«penses for production foreman only?

A Production foreman gnd overhead, district expenses

Q I understand.

You testified that the A.F.E. that you submitted
had a total cost for a producer Qﬁ $385,000 plus, but you
then indicated that you believed the actual cost would be
something in the neighborhood of $311,0007?

A That is correct.

Q That's a difference of some $74,00C.

A Yes, sir.

Q What will go into making up that difference or that
savings to you?

2

A What I estimate to be $2

o]

er foot less footage

drilling costs.

G $2 per foot --
(Whereupon, a discussion was
held off the record.)
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R. NUTTER: A.F.E. has been identified a

6]

Applicent's Exhibit Lo. 7.

(Whereupon, Applicant’s Exhibit
flo. 7, Case 5164, was marked
for identification.)

MR. HUTTER: It is admitted in evidence.
(Whereﬁpon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 7, Case 5164, was admitted|
intc evidence.)

A I'm not exactly sure where you got on that, but
there is one item was a reduction of $2 per foot in the
drilling cost, 11,700 feet. Additional items are what we
think we can get pive for, which would be $2 less per foot
on 600 feet of 13 and three-eighths casing; $2 per foot less
on 3,000 feet of nine and five-eighths inch casing; $1.50 pe
foot less on 11,700 feet of five-and-a-half inch casing and
$1 per foot less on 11,700 feet of two and three-cighths inc
tubiug.

With these changes, or hopefully these c¢hanges, we come

up with a cost figure which I gave for a completed well of

$311,287.
Q Vhat is your anticipated cost for separation?
A For gas production, $6,50C.
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Q I have one last question. What experience has
Jake L. Hamon had in kddy County, lew lexico in drilling
liorrow wells?
. A We have drilled within the last year, two wells
’ in Eddy County, New liexico, one of which is a dry hole and
one of which vroduced for a short period of time and then
was plugged and avandoned.

3 o _ T MR. KELLAHIN: I have no further questions.

REDIRECT AXALTRATION
BY MR. HINKLE:
Q Mr. Shaw, your testimony then in regard to the

revision of the A.F.E. account of pipe costs, isn't it true

that on account of the shortage of pipe, you have to pay
exorbitant vrices for pive in the last few months?

A Yes, sir, it is. Ve have had a fairly good supply}

but there are times when we certainly have to pay over and

ve e -~ what 15 guoted 1n cusrent domestic price.
Q That sometimes runs into several dollars?

iy Several dollars per footn.

Q That is the reason why then you have the original
iigure so high?
A That, in addition to the fact that it is difficult

now to say for wha% price you can get a well drilled as the
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drilling contractors also are changing their prices from
day to day -

MR. HINKLE: That's all.

IMR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of
Mr. Shaw? He may be excused.

MR. HINKLE: If you would like, we could introduce

1. -

of the overaving agreement, if you would like to

‘MR. NUTTER: I don't think it is really necessary.
There was no question I don't think cxceot maybe an explana-
tion about the kind cof fixed rates there and he stated what
they were. We had Cities Service combined fixed rates, what
they were without a cony of the operating agreenent.

(Viitness excused.)

MR. HUTTER: I do note that ir. lotter incorporatefd

that portion of the record in a previous case that related tp

ct

he cost of living index in the operating agreenent to com-
bined fixed rates, and that this operating agreement also
contains the same clause.

MR. dIHKLE: I might say this, that the commuaitiz

tion agrecement, there is a sevarate one for the Strawn and

et A e O T ~
SeTaYsve one 101 wmoryrovi.

FR. NUTTER: You niean the voluntary communitizatio:
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I'R. HINKLE: Yes, this is duc to the fact that the
U.5.G.S. requires that, so if you only get production in
one zone, you don't have to go back and modify it.

MR. NUTTER: £ think in these two cases that we

are hearing right now, Cities Service Application's pooling

all nineral interests in the Pennsylvanian and Jake L. Hamonl's

Application is for the Strawn and the Morrow.

Does anyone else have anything they wish to offer
in either case?

State your nanie, plcase?

MR. CROMWELL: J. S. Crouwell.

MR. NUTTER: For J. H. liuber Corporation?

MR. CROMWELL: Yes. dJust to note that we have at
no time refused to consider at the appropriate tine partici-
‘pation in the MHorrow test to be located within the east half
of Section 9, 21 South, 27 East. That's irrespective of any
specific gas ororation unit that wmight be invoived. I beliej
that the svecific language of our file of a letter wili 50

indicate, bet I don't introduce it as testimony or evidence.

I do however, favor the east half of Section 9 for

gas wvrorationing becauvse of the following considerations:

Hamon affords the east half proration unit, in ocur opinion,
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[MOTTER-REDIRECT Page.. 2L ... _
more favorably located for commercial production. More
importantly, the well develépment pattern Qbuld probably
occur for the east half of the west half of the proration
unit in Section 9, would be more prudent, in our opinion,
from the conservation standpoint.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you, Mr. Cromwell.

MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to call one witness.

MR. NUTTER: All right.

MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to reéall Mr. Gene

Motter.
{(Whereupon, a discussion was held off the

recoxrd.)

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Motter, you heard the testimony with regard to
Hamon's proposal for an unorthodox location. doez Cities
Service Oil Company have any objection to the proposed un-
crthodox location?

A We don't object to the unorthodox location, we
object to the prorationing that has to go along with it.

Q Let's discuss the prorationing unit, Mr. Motter,
what would ke Citier Service’s interest in a south-half
prorationing ﬁnit?
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A Well, this would be three-fourths of the south
half; quite frankly I intended to incorporate ig\and it is
my testimony before basically that one of cur main interests
here ig :0 keep our rights to one well rather than splitting
what might be t o wells.

Q Conversely if the east half of the section is the
prorationing unit, what would Cities Service's interest be?

A We wouid have a fourth interest in, I guess, the
wells still on the east half and half on the well to the
west.

Q Are you familiar with the configurations of pro-

rationing units in the Burton Flats area?

A Yes, I am.
Q Normally what is the pattern for those units?
A No particular pattern; it more or less goes along

to favor geology and perhaps in an orthodox location they

4

are either north-south or east-west, there is no standard

prorationing unit in the area.

MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you. That's all the question%

I have.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Motters:

MR. HINKLE: No questions.
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MR. NUTTER: Any closing statements? You are

poth applicants, you can both go first, or last.

MR. KELLAHIN: I defer to Mr. Hinkle.
MR. HINKLE: I don't have anything.

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further?

MR. KELLAHIN: I have nothing.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything to offer

in Case 5157 and 51642 If not we will take it under

advisement and the Hearing is recessed.

(Whereupon, the Hearing was recessed at

3:20 P.M.)
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CITIES SERVICE OIL COMPANY Box 1919
Midlond, Texas 79701
Telephone: 915 684-7131

Qctober 14, 1974

New flexico (il Conservation Commission
P. O, box 2038

Santa Fo, New Mexico B7501

i &
Attention: dr., A. L. Porter, Jr. j/

>entlemen: \

Re: N Order R-474; Cave FRZIFE SH#

New Mexico 0il Censervation Conmission Order R-4742 reqaireq the
cperator of the compulsory pooied rreoration unit romposed of the
S/2 Sectian 9, T2i3, RZ7E, I\‘\L’.\E, Burton Flats Tielid, Fddiy County,
New Mexico to furnish the Comission and 2:¢h Working interest
Owner an itemized schedule cf the actual « 11 rosts witihin 50
i

r‘rfla’

days fcllowing completion of the well. :
CP No. 1 was conmpleted on August 24, 1974 v t}* a CAQF of 13,774
MCFPD.

Attached is a schedule of the actual well cozts. ‘the overnun ot
the original estimate was caused by high pressure zone encountored
in the Strawn formation at 10 ,5417, which to contrel would requive
nlgn nud weights that would cause loss circulstion in orier parts
of the well bo*e. 7o remedy the problem, the high
was cemented, 7' casing set at 10,155, well dr i to 11,7507
and a 5" liner was set from 9945-11,749'. This sitwacioa created
an overnm in the following items: admtncrzu Casing, roiary uay
woTk, cement and cementing service, rental equ;p.nent, water and
fuei,

Following issuznce of Order R- 474% all Working interest Owners
joined voluntarily in the drilling of the Cities'State CP No. 1.

e.
Engincering Manager
Southw-st Re‘-

vi

ERM/1s

Attachment




| orH = DETAILED WELL ESTIMATE

WELL NUMBER 1 LeAsE ——MJLQ—F
CONTRACTON _ LocATion 1830 FSL & 1980 FEL
DATE Revised 1-9-74 SECTION 9, T215, RZTE
3. 0. NO, oepru__11650  counry Eddy staTe New Mexico
DESCRIPTION Size |[craoE quan, | w | ESTIMATE | ERTINATE | Syiseo AcTuaL
TANGIBLES
. Casin
Set @ 610" H-40 ST&C 13-3/8] A 615 | 48 6000 6000 5,505
H=40 ST&C 9-5/81 A 2500 | 32 13030 | 13000 17,552
Set @ 2970' N-80 LT&C 9-5/81 A 563 | 40 7000 7000 6,800
CYN-80 LT&C 7" A 33391 29 41000 | ==——- : 28,865
P-110 Hydril 7" A 2314 | 26 800Q | =m=——- 27,299
N-80 LT&C " B 4576 | 23 27,817
N~80 Hydril 5" A 1800 | 18 ~ 14,627
Well head connections A 10600 1500 14,177
Tubing N-80 W/AB Cplgs 2-7/8| B 9943 | 6,5] 21C00 | ———=— 22,215
Sucker rods N~80 W/AB Cplgs 2-3/81 B 1355 | 4,7 4,016
Bottom hole pump
| Packer A 1 1100 } —=——- 1,812
Engine or motor ‘
Pumping unit
Electricol equip. inc. Labor & Trans.
Line pipe, fittings inc. Labor & Trans.
TANK BATTERY
Stock tanks Coated 210 A 2 3000 —— 11,769
G. B,, settler, free woter K. O. tank
Separator, heater treater, etec. HSU-10F A_ 1 10000 §| ——==- 16,788
Cost fo install T. B. 1500 { ——=—- 1,886
INTANGIBLES
Contract Drlg. labor (footege) $11,50/Ft, 116500 [116500 127,233
Rotary day work 23 Days @ $2000/Day 10000 | 10000 48,830
Sxbteronkwxdk Unit Time 17 Days 3000 {-—-—— 10,825
Subsurface casing equipment 3000 2000 5,791
D. S. T., electric logs, etc. 11000 11000 14,058
Acidizing, fracing 4000 je=————m 2,220
Perforating ‘ 2500 |==———- 3,799
Misc. company and controct lobor 3000 2000 11,167
Road building, location 5500 5500 5,652
Cement & cementing service 11000 | 10000 25,896
Cement squeeze jobs
Drilling mud, chemicals 12000 | 12000 48,149
Drilling bits, coreheads, reamers 4,236
Mud logging unit , 2500 2500 5,168
Rental of miscelloneous equip. 2000 2000 34,788
Company, contract hauling ' 3000 2000 6,161
Water, fuel 6000 6000 21,798
Miszellaneous incidentals 5000 5000 6,285
Total estimated cost - 100% 321600 (214000 583,184
Total estimate C. S. 75 % ' 241200 |160500 437,388 |




- DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JANUARY 30, 1974

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniei S, Nutter, Examiner, or Richard L.
Stamets, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 5153: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to consider the amendment of Commisgsion Form C-113,
Refiner's Monthly Report.

CASE 5154: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
. on its own motion, at the recommendation of the Commission's "Pictured
Cliffs Gas Proration Committee," to consider the amendment of Com-
mission Order No. R-1670 for the purpose of elimination of gas
prorationing in the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs, Ballard-Pictured Cliffs,
Fulcher Kutz-Pictured Ciiffs, anl West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pools
in San Juan, Rio Arribva, and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico.

CASE 5128: (Continued from the January 3, 1974, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Gulf 0ii Corporation for e non-standard gas proration
unit and simultaneons dedication, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for a 160-acre non~standard
gas proration unit comprising the NE/4 SW/4 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 28
and the NW/4 NE/4 of Section 33, both in Township 21 South, Range 37
East, Blinebry Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be simultaneously
dedicated to its J. N. Carson Wells Nas. 4 and 9 located im Units O and
K, respectively, of Section 28.

CASE 5132: (Continued from the January 3, 13974, Examiner Hearing)

Application of American Quasar Petroleum Company of New Mexico for a
unit sgreement, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval of the White City Unit Area comprising
5,120 acres, more or less, of Federal, State and fee lands in Township
25 South, Ranges 25 and 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 5155: Application of Harding Oil Company for directional drilling, lLea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks to
re~enter an existing well, the surface location of which is 2310
feet from the South line and 1650 feet from the West line of Section 34,
Township 13 South, Range 32 East, adjacent to thz 0ld Gross-Devonian
Pocl, fLee County. New Mexico, and to directionally drill said well
in such a manner as to bottom the weil in ih& Dovonian formation
within 100 feet of a point 430 feet South 60 degrees West of the
surface location.
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CASE 6: Application of Frunklin, Aston & Fair for pool creation and special
~————2é§—~“‘ponl_:u1es, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the creation of a new gas pool for Morrow production
for fts McIntyre Well No. 6~A located in Unit O of Section 20,
. Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, and for

the promulgation of special pool rules therefor including a provision
for 640-acre spacing.

CASE 3159: Application of Petroleum Reserve Corporation for a unit agreement,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-stvled cause, geeks
approval for the Weod Cgnyop Unit Area comprising 2,560 acres, more
or less, of Federal and fee lands in Township 24 South, Range 25
East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 5160: Application of Randolph M. Richardson for a unit agreement, Eddy and
Chaves Counties, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled cause,
seeks approval for the West Hope Unit Area comprising 13,448 acres,
more or less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in Townships 17 and 18
"South, Ranges 20 and 21 East, Eddy and Chaves Counties, New Mexico.

CASE 5161: Application of Depco, Inc. for a unit agreement, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for its
Northwest Artesia Unit Area comprising 640 acres, more or less of
State lands in Sections 31 and 32, Township 17 South, Range 28 East,
and Section 6, Township 18 South, Range 28 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 5144: (Continued and Readvertised)

Application of Depco, Inc. for a waterflood project, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to
institute a waterflood project by the injection of water into the
Grayburg-San Andres formation through six wells located in its
Northwest Artesias Unit Area, Artesia Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 5162: Application of Western 01l Producers, Inc. for an unorthodox gas well
location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause,; seeks authority to drill an undesignated Morrow gas well at an
unorthodox location 1580 feet from the South line and 660 feet from
the East line of Section 34, Township 17 South, Range 26 East, Eddy

County, New Mexico, the S/2 of said Section 34 to be dedicated to the
well.

CASE 5163: Application of Western 01l Producers, Inc. for an unorthodox gas well
location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the sbove-styled
cause, seeks authority to drill ar undesignated Morrow gas well at
an unorthodcx location 660 feet from the South and East lines of
Section 27, Township 17 South, Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,
the S/2 of said Section 27 to be dedicated to the well. As an alterna-
tive, applicant seeks approval for a location 1980 feet from the South
line and 660 feet {rom the East line of said Section 27.
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GASE 5158:

CASE 5157:

CASE 5164:

-3~

Application of Cities Service Oil Company for compulsory pooling,
Fddy Counly, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
an order pooling all mineral interests in the Pennsylvanian formation
underlying the E/2 of Section 29, Township 21 South, Range 27 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Simpson Well No. 1

to be drilled at an orthodox location for said unit. Also to be
considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well

and the allocation of such costs, 28 well as actusl operating costs
and charges for supervision. Also to be considered 1s the designa-
tion of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk
involved in drilling said well.

Application of Cities Service 0il Company for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order pooling all mineral interests in the Pennsylvanian formation
underlying the S/2 of Section 9, Township 21 South, Range 27 East,
Burton Flats Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its
State C-P Well No. 1 to be drilled at an orthodox location for said
unit. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and com-
pleting said well and the allocation of such costs, as well ag actual
operating costs and charges for supervision. Alsc to be considered
is the designation of applicant as operator of the well and a charge
for risk involved in drilling said well.

Application of Jake L. Hamon for compulsory pooling and for an
unorthodox location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cauge, seeks an order force pooling all mineral interests
in the Strawn and Morrow formations underlying the E/2 of Section 9,
Township 21 South, Range 27 East, Burton Flats Field, Eddy County,
New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox
location 1650 feet from tre North line and 660 fe2t from the East
line of said Section 9. Also to be considered will be the cost of
drilling and completing said well and the allocation of such costs,
us well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also
to be considered is the designation of applicant as operator of the
well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.
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JAKE L. HAMON
DIL PRODUCER

858 VAUGHN BUllL NG

MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 D E@Eﬁ\iﬁﬁ%

December 31, 1973 i
\k.JAN 5 1974

OIL CONSERVATION COMM

Santa Fo

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Attn: Mr. J.E. Kapteina

RE: Jake L. Hamon's
Federal @ COM No. 1,
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

A letter with Diagramatic Sketch, USGS Form 9-331 C and Form
C-102(copies attached) were sent to you December 21, 1973
concerning the above well. As of this date we are sending

by certified mai} waiver letters to all offset operators
requesting that they waive objection to this unorthodox loca-
tion. A list of the offset operators and a copy of the waiver
letter are attached.

I hope this meets with your approval and that this umorthodox
location can be approved as soon as possible.

Very truly yovurs,

HWS/ jwp AW, Shaw
Production Superintendent
encls

cc: Mr. Bill Gressett — OCC — Artesia
Mr. Jim Knauf - USGS -~ Artesia
Mr. Chester Phillips
Mr. W. Taylor LaGrone

Robert L. Spears

Q%S'ZC/V




JAKE L. HAMGN
DIL PRODUCER
| 908 VAUGHN BUILDING
: MIDLAND, TEXAS 7970} i

—
——

December 31, 1973 ci o

OIL CONe. o
t CONSekva 10 cons
Santa o - “OMM

WAIVER

Offset Operators
. List Attached

Gentlemen:

Jake L. Hamon has staked an unorthodox location 1650' FNL &
660' FEL of Section 9, T-21-S, R-27-E, Eddy County, New Mexico,
to be known as his Federal @ COM No. 1. The reason for the

unorthodox location is on account of the terrain as shown on
the enciosed Schematic Dlagram.

We therefore request that you walva any objection to this
location. If you have no objection please sign in the space

indicated below and return two (2) copies to the scnder.

Your early consideration will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

HWS /jwp .
Production Superintendent
encls

ce: Mr, Chester Phillips

aives any
T.. Hamon.

=
1)
e,
%
~ g

e
objection to the above indicated iocaticn of Jake

Date:

cc: USGS — Artesia
0CC - Santa Fe

Coee J"/Zy




s 1ok R B o b ot it it

[

December 31, 1973

Federal 9 COM No. 1

Section 9, T-21-§,
R-27-E, Eddy County,
New Mexico

OFFSET OPERATORS

[a)

n
It
[}

Monsanto Company
101 North Marienfeld
Midland, Texas 79701

Cities Service 0il Company
700 Vaughn Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Exxon Company — USA
Box 1600
Midland, Texas 79701

L]

t-.klﬁ Y o
‘ A

OlL CONSERVATION CONMM.
Santa Fe

Gulf 0il Corporation
Box 1150
Midland, Texas 79701

Huber Corporation
Wilico Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Coquina 0il Corporation
Bank of the Southwest Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Waiver requests sent to the ahove by Registered Mail on

December 31, 1973.
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P#Sposed Unorthodox Location
E/2 Section 9, T-21-s, R-27-F,
Eddy County, New Mexico




JAKE L. HAMON o, 3-74

N e ——————

AUTHORITY FOR EXPENDITURE Date_ 1-9-74
,“""M
Lease._ Federal 3 _COM L Well No 1 Depth 11,700
Field Burton Flat County_ Eddy Staie New Mexico
|

Location__ 1650' FNL & 660" FEI. of Section 9, T-21-S, R-27-E

Reason for Request___To drill & complete as Mgrrow Gas Weill,
INTANGIBLES Dry Hole Producer
1 Footage 11,700 feet @ ._12.00 /ft, &Q/J» 2, Db/ék 1&0 1000.00 140]000.00
2 Day Work___3___ days ® _2200.00 /day 6 1600.00_ 61600.00
b days ® _2050.00 /day 4 1100.00 8[200.00
3 Turnkey (MI, RU, MO)

. 4 Completion Unit 4 days @__630 /day 9 21520.00
5 tocation, Roads, Damages & Restoration At 10 1000.00 10 [000.00
6 Drilling Mud and Chemicals 22 1000.00 22]000.00
7 iud Qil :

8 ODrill Stem Tests__3 _@_1300 /test 31900.00 3}900.00
9 Cement & Cementing Service:
Conductor sks
Surface __625¢ks =_18574+ _ 396 =_ 2253
Intermediate 1200 sks =_33334+ 950 =__ 4283
Long String 500 sks =_2227+ 1831 =__ 4058
Liner sks = + =
Total 6{536.00 10{5%4.00
10 Logging, Open HoleDual Ind. Lat. 9, 2000' Comp. Neut.Form. Deny._ 7]230.00 7{230.00
11 Stimulation Treatment w/GR-Cal. 41200.00
12 Perforating & Correlation Log 21918.00
13 Rental Equipment — . 21000.00
14 Bits 1 - 4-1/2" Y 175.00
15 Labor o 1{000.00
16 Trucking é@ 11000.00
17 Mud Logger dfg o .
18 Geological i )/t) 1l000.00 1|000.00
19 Miscellaneous Materials & Supplies /g 67 . 3lo00.00
20 Overhead, Supervision and etc. S 4400000 Llsan.an
21 Other
TOTAL INTANGIBLES 2071766,00 2331237.00
TANGIBLES
1 Casing:
Conductor " of @ f, e
Surface 600 ’ ofl3-3/8 ®11.00 /ft. 280/X7 61605.00 61600.00
Intermediate_32000. ‘ of 2=5/8 @ _9.Q0 /ft. 3, 0{/* 27:000.00 27{000.00
Long String11700 * of 5=-1/2 @ _5,QQ /ft. 45 JV“ 58§500.00
Liner ' of @ /ft.
2 Tubing: 11700 ‘ of 2-3/8 @ _3.00 fft. "”/f"' ] 35/100.00
3 Rods: ‘¢ of @ /ft. ;
4 Wellhead & Wellhead Connections 0.00 51 000.00
5 Float Equip. , Stage Tools, Liner Tools & Packers U —21000.00
6 Pumping Unlt Motor & Sub-Surface Equipment —
7 Stock Tanks 2 —_500 bbl. @ 3000 ftank T 6{000.00
8 Separator r,,_,,.._ﬁ—:«: o WITTE 61500.00
9 Heater-Treater xr?"’ N 4
10 Line Pipe ' N : _ o 11000.00
11 Labor \ LCl Z T
12 Trucking i C,q T 11000 00
13 Miscellaneous Materialc & Supphei 5/( Y e
14 Other j Cis 2 S --~~"—*§
" TOTAL TANGIBLES 341100.00  _152[200.00
TOTAL ALL COSTS $241,866.00 $385.437.00

It is recognized that the amounts provided for herein are estimates only, and approval of this authorization shall extend to the actual
costs incurred in conducting the operation specified, whether more or less than herein set out.

Accepted: Date Approved: Date__January 9, 1974

Company. JAKE L. HAMON

By By
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208 VAUGHN BUILDING
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79870} /

:2 December 21, 1973 ;; Co o i
SYEY |

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attn: Mr. J.E. Kspteina
Gentlewens:

Jake L. Hamon proposes to drill his Federal 9 COM No. 1 1650
FNL & 660' FEL of Section 9, T-21-S, R-27-E, Eddy County, New
Mexico. The dedicated acreage would consist of the NE/4, Federal
Lease # NM - 1?%;3 d the SE/4, New Mexico State Lease # L-164%,
of this sectifd. ?ﬁ?s location would be within the limits of the
Burton Flat Field.

This well was originally staked 13%80' FNL & 660' FEL at a legal
location accerding to Statewide Rule 104-C.~II~(a). According

to our geological information this is the best location. As

shown on the attached Schematic Diagram, this fell in a caliche
pit. A road and high-line prevent movement to the west. Two roads
and high-lines and a gas plant prevent movement to the south.

Jake L. Hamon therefore requesis Administrative Approval for the
proposed unorthodox location on account of the terrain.

Your earliest consideration of this proposal will be appreciated.
Very truly yours,

Jake L. HAon 2 /7

-
HWS / jwp W7 Shaw

Production Superintendeat
encls

cc: Mr. Bill Gressett — OCC -~ Artesia
Mr. Jim Knauf - USGS - Artesia
Mr. Chester Phillips
Mr. W. Taylor LaGrone
Mr. Robert L. Spears - s !  AED
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. (May 1063)

Farmn 8.1 € SUBRKIT IN TRIPLICATE®* Form espproved
etlons on Budget Rurcam No, 42-R1425.

UNITED STATES R
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

5WAT1D§~BIZNTTIOH AND BIIIAL NO,
GEOLOGICAL SURVEY e Vexico State 1-1648
APPLICATION FOR PERMIT TO DRILL, DEEPEN, OR PLUG BACK 7 DI, ALLOTIEE Ok TRIRE NAMS
1a. TYPE OF WORK ) ’ -
DRiLL (R DEEPEN (] PLUG BACK [J | ™ v o dmse
b. TYPE OF WELL . .
(‘)vl'l;LL &A:u‘ oTHER ;(l);i“ ;‘J’N'-;"‘"“ ‘178, FARM OR LEAGU WaAME -
2. NANS OF OFERATOR ’ Federal 9 ('OM
Jake L. Hamon 9. WeLL Xo.
3. AUDREIER OF OPERATOR B . . L
908 Vaughn Building, Midland, Texas 79701 ' ?_° ¥iSD A¥5 POOL, o WiLBCAT
4, lAdotc::rx’o:c et)l' wrLL (Report location clearly and {n accordance with any State requirements.®) Burt on Flat oot
1650' FNL & 660' FEL of Section 9, T-21-S, R-27-E, | 11. 8EC, T Ko M., OR BLK. .
At proposed prod. zoae Eddy County, New Mexico 7| Sec. 9y’T‘21‘S,,B'27‘E
14. DISTARCE IN MILES AND DIRECTION FROY NEAREST I0WN OR POST OFFICK® ] ‘12 co!m'n OR PARIZR 13 BTATE
5 miles NE from Carlsbad - Eddv : New Mexico
1%. DISTANCE FROM PROFUSED® 16. NO. OF ACRES IN LEABE 17. NXO. OF 2CRi8 ASB]GNBD * NN
LOCATION TO NTABKST TO TH1S WELL . o EE
m:‘u::'d:f;xiig:uany) 660 160 + 160 = 320 oo - 3200 .-
18. DISTANCE FROM FPROPOSED LOCATION® 19. PROPOSED DEPIH 20. BOTAR! OR CABLE TOQOLS = o
I0 FEIRTIT WELL, DRILLING, COMPLETED, B R = N oz
OR APPLIED FOR, ON THIS LEASE, ¥T. None 11,700 "Rotary ° < e
21. ELEVATIONS (Show whether DF, RT, GR, etc.) : 22, APPROX, DATE WORK wxpl. START®
3209.6' GR | March 1; 1974-
23 PROPOSED CASING AND CEMENTING PROGRAM .~ » - = 0 = .70
R|IZE OF HOLE BIZE OF CASING WEIGHT I'ER FOOT SETTING DEPTH . ) QI;AXTIT! or CENEK‘i‘ .
17-1/2" 13-3/8" 48 ] 600 __600 or circulate to surface
12-1/4" 9-5/8" | 36 & 4C# 3000 1200 ° e E e
3-3/4" 5-1/2" or 7} 17 & 20# 11700 - 500 SR P
Operator proposes to drill to the Morrow formation anticipated at or above 11 700 Any

significant shows of oil or gas will be drill stem tested. If oil or.gas production is indica-
ted in any zone penetrated, 5-1/2" casing will be set and cemented and the productlve zone
perforated. 1If necessary, the productive zone will be acidized or hydrau11Cd11y fractured

Fresh water gel mud will be used from the surface to total depth. %_f f

Two hydraulic blowout preventers of at least 3000 psi workinp pressure will be set on’ the
surface casing and used throut the drilling program. BOP's to be tested vhen 1nsta11ed and
operated daily. IR SiEE

IN ABOVE SPACE DESCRIBE PROTOSED FROGRAM : If prope“al is to deepen or plug back, give data on present productive zone and propozj;ed pew produetive
zone. If proposzal is to drjll or deepen dir tlon'\lly ive pertinent data on subsurface locations and measured and true vertical depths. -~ Give blowont
preventer program, if 'm - Yoo

o4, T i ; - B
srcwroW/ TITLE Production S.L’.I)_E_rilligb_dﬁﬂt DATE 1_2‘Zl-73

(This s{ace for Federal or State cffice use)

PERMIT NO. APPROVAL DATE

T ATPROVED BY e TITLE DATE o=
CONDITIONS OF AVPROVAL, IF ANY ¢

*See Instructions On Reverse Side




N [
NEW MEXICQO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSICN Sorm oy L
' ) E £ T Supecre s
E WELL LOCATION AMD ACREAGE DEDICATION FL AT ~'f7.-.'f..f" €
All dasiencas must be from :;-- outes Douwrdaries of the Sec ..
it Loase T e e e
JAKE L. HAMON Federal 9 Com i 1 ‘
F’T.":-‘: Se-tior Township iﬁcmqem-—m_m—. T':—~ T T R ot
H 9 uuth | 27 East! . B
Acta b s ot iae Leestion ol welly ST e e e - - -
1650 {ect {rim e m!’th ' cnatan t 660 o R SR T T ea‘St Yo
Creunn Z'_-rwel Fiev. rFeyducing Farmaonien Pt T..\:..--.-.-z A «ﬁ:- T
A 3209.6 Morrow Burton Flat 320 -
! Outiine the acreage dedicated to the subject well by colored penvil or hachure marks on the piut beina.
. 2 If more than one leaxe is dedicated to the well, outline each and identify the ownership thereof ‘Loth as 1w, chiog
s interest and rovalty).
;
‘ 3 1f more than ane lease of different ownership is dedivated to the well. have the interests 58 all awners boea «onmgt,
. duted by communilization. unitization. force-pooling. etc?
; ") Yes [x Vo if answer is “'yes!' type of consolidation e
£ . i
: i I answer is “‘no!’ list the swners and tract descriptions whirh have actually heea consolidated i1 se rever<e <de of
! this form if necessary.} e
; No silowable will be assigned to the well until all interests have been consaitluted {(Bv communst sary o, unitivatonm
; farced-paoling, of atherwise)or until & non-standard vait, eliminating sock intersses. has by At ved e g e
i sn.
! - - P
: ; . CeLtoToaroan
i ‘ ;
: i :
{ ! :
: H I lrerel, cerrit, encr the o mgeiono- e
t ' i
t i ; tatned Ners v ii tine 0D (B Llete G Tre
! H l best o my krom . adge uni be! er
1
i ]
1 ¢ P e e e ——— e e e —_—m e e
J! [
S S é— — e mmt e e
r . H.W. Shaw =
? i Toasitin - . )
‘- L]
; ‘ i _Superintendent .
‘ i ;0 Themn oIS
1 .
3; | ; Jake L. Hamon
: i B .. Tt o oTTm T e
| i i December 26, 1973
H . - TS s s T e = Sor e mm———— ot
; " ’
H ' hereby cert:ifs thze e well lecavic:
4 H shewn on 90 5 273r c0g DigTes3 iy 1 s
'; : TDPeS Lf ACTLC v Lfemya T oTle e oow LS
} UNIE? My SLwtvis I g i Tt Y 5o e
é is tre 3~d il ke Yegr 7 o

crawievge anl Re. st

| e "..'..".m.?.’.;:‘m:f:fm‘.".’:;“_: piaitpidts " SRR T Sbdemnh s

LAl t3a 2317 2 AT .U e Lty 5.
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Law OFFICES
| HINKLE, BONDURANT, Cox & EATORN TeLEPHONE (308} 822-0310

[ CLARENCE E.HINKLE

| W £ BONDURANT,JR.
LEWIS C.COX,JR.
PAUL W. EATON, R, posT OfFicE BOX IO
CONRAD E.COFFIELD
HAROLD L.HENSLEY, JR.
STUART D. SHANOR

C.D.MARTIN January 11, 1974

PAUL J. KELLY, JR.

N (0 e
E—— Upéfﬁ}j?ﬁaﬁfgﬁﬁ[]
SR 2 H
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RosweELL,NEW MEXICO a8zo!
MIDLAND,TEXAS OFFICE

521 MIDLAND TOWER
(o15) 883-4698
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. . ; 0il Conservation Commission
, ! Box 2088
s . { Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 :
. ‘ % Gentlemen:
: i Wwe enclose in triplicate application of Jake L. ;
E ' Hamon for unorthodox well location and for force :

pooling of the EX Section 2. Townchip 21 South, Range
57 East. This is the case I discussed with Dan Nutter
- and which I understand bhas been advertised to appear

N on the docket for the January 30 examiner's hearing.

Yours very truly,

' HINKLE, BONDURANT, COX & EATON

CEH:cCSs ‘ y
Enc.
cc: Jake L. Hamon

Midland and Dallas offices




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF JAKE L. HAMON FOR

COMPULSORY POOLING AND AN UNORTHODOX ) e W
WELL LOCATION, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. (7 moe = 7
APPLICANT SEEKS AN ORDER POOLING ALL

MINERAT, INTERESTS IN THE STRAWN AND

MORROW FORMATIONS OF PENNSYLVANTAN

AGE UNDERLYING THE EY% SECTION 9,

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST,

N.M.P.M. TO BE DEDICATED TO A WELL

TO BE DRILLED BY APPLICANT 1650

FEET FROM THE NORTH LINE AND 660

FEET FROM THE EAST LINE OF SAID

SECTION 9. ALSO TQ BE CONSIDERED WILL

BE THE COST OF DRILLING AND COMPLETING

SAID WELL, THE ALLOCATION OF SUCH COSTS

AS WELL AS OPERATING COSTS, CHARGES

FOR SUPERVISION, TOGETHER WITi A CHARGE

FOR THE RISK INVOLVED IN DRILLING SAID

WELL AND THE DESIGNATION OF APPLICANT

AS OPERATOR.

0il Conservation Commission
Box 2083
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Comes Jake L. Hamon, acting by and through the undersigned
attorneys, and hereby makes application for compulsory pooling and
an unorthodox well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant
seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Strawn and
Morrow formations of Pennsylvanian age underlying the E% Section 9,
Townsh:p 21 South Range 27 East, N.M.P.M. to be dedicated to a
well o be &riiied by applicant 1650 feet from the north line and
660 feet from the east line of said Section 9. Alsc to be considered
will be the cost of drilling and completing said well, the allocation
of such costs, as well as operating costs, charges for supervision,
together with a charge for the risk involved in drilling said well
and the designation of applicant as operator, and in support thereof
respectfully shows:

1. There is attached hereto, made a part hereof, and for
purposes of identification marked Exhibit "A", a plat showing the
proposed spacing and &illing unit and the location of the proposed
well. Said plat also shows the ownership of all leasehold interests




within an area of more than two miles from the proposed drilling
unit, together with all wells which have been drilled in the area.
The test well will be projected to test the Morrow formation of
Pennsylvanian age; it will also penetrate the Strawn formation

in which gas production has been obtained in some of thewells shown
on Exhibit "A". It is proposed to pool alil mineral interests in
the event of production in both the Strawn and Morrow formations
and to dedicate the E% Section 9, Township 21 South, Range 27 East
to said well.

2. The NE% said Section 9 is embraced in a federal lease
owned an undivided 1/5 by Coquina 0il Corporation and an undivided
4/5 interest by Jake L. Hamon. The SE% said Section 9 is embraced
in a state o0il and gas lease which is owned an undivided 1/2 interest
by J. M. Huber Corporation and an undivided 1/2 interest by Cities
Service 0il Company. A Communitization Agreement has been entered
into by and between Jake L. Hamon and Coguina 0il Corporation and
is in the process of being executed by J. M. Huber Corporation. So
far, Cities Service 0Oil Company has indicated that it does not desire
to enter into a Communitization Agreement dedicating the E% Section
9 to the proposed well.

3. The unorthodox well location is made necessary because
of topography. There is attached hereto, made a part hereof, and
for purposes of identification marked Exhibit "B", a plat of the
E¥% said Section 9 showing the location of a large caliche pit, high
lines and caliche road which makes it necessary to move the location
of the well 330 feet north from a normal location of 1980 feet from
the north line.

4. Applicant believes that the entire E% of said Section
9 will prove productive of gas in paying gquantities from both the
Strawn and Mdrrow zones and that thepooling of the leasehold interests
covering the E% of said section will avoid the drilling of unnecessary
wells, prevent waste and protect correlative rights. Applicants seeks
the compulsory pooling to form a standard spacing and proration unit
as provided by Section 65-3-14 N.M.S.A. 1953 Comp. and in connection
therewith to consider the cost of drilling and completing said well,
the proper allocation of the cost thereof, as well as the cost of
operating said well and charges for supervision. Also to be con-
sidered is a charge for the risk involved in drilling the well and
the approval of applicant as operator.

5. Applicant requests that this matter be set down for
hearing on the examiner's docket for January 30, 1974.

Respectfully submitted,

O Sug N N — A—A - S
MHINKLE, BONDJRANT, COX & EATON
Attorneys for Applicant




eeM * Gewiey fevcer .-
Wm Hees Jerisn bwe Y B
A Lorcn it ,",',' : d CO sen ‘. orsadis
. R spe= 3 % .
g% o SR ".‘..‘.'.. SO '
. tas .
n N P, Groce T g O AL AL nre
3 21078 F Boot Urlg. Citiet Sa° 1
Gulf-St 3y Fley
xe1v$ ° [T
- - Py} £ J, §°%. S rv? A R'gﬁ .
- BT | GRA 9 g g L'? L7 Ve L .
5»"1.;“ t “I-e-.!l.’ ¢-I .—u"""' 0 | ‘"" /7\ Tedies IC"'*s Vi a‘, R“Q'n)
¢ont) sl Partd.er . ) ervize Servit
e .“84“ P“'""—-' - | . ~1-93 :!el S\Sné’er':l!ns
AN Grece 2 x -~ -”“ﬁ" . _ ignze teum & B
» e o1 | a-pi-27 nzon (',.10 — - - 22 P 23 “‘\Waﬂor
et an po 15 veloerty ‘“cb” ! Aoty PN
. 34 3¢ EY Y] Lisia §2: 4 "_ AN men
M:esu!m}{:& 'Mm-f ey | ’?” niez LA *-“iw F--F-
. s
u " \d‘:s’o’; ‘I:A:';“ :':;Ig:':“bly IRl ik " "“;‘\-' ‘ nv
| s . 190 1 - tanel -" &l 1ot e "‘N’! ""rﬁ
c W s 1 v I ) o
« un \ PN A Loees iGN Lo BE
| 72078 : vcno'qu Ceveain o 812 ke
| um 41 89 ‘A“.‘ ! T2172 Srhsénsanto o Lreed! al.:s.
' ] s &5 1 SLEN Ry o~ - TN 8 Cilies Service W
. \ 3 O R \ syoerd Woitsg 1 vt
* CR. L e = | “'7‘! 1 | Gazeeed LA 1]
& | iamen-tos 2% " Totte Fororwa 1K .\—T 29~ — AL 28 rerrei 0S| vy ;
‘_‘.u_," p ree AR - W HudsonB, ,. Woambt et Tore .~ 10 s 15189 26 H
A 1 2 ) 5. . 74 ews‘ 9-29-24 ';E‘; . -C-hesSerwu Mobit -‘T" Y € ‘P“,!g” 4' w g, pernmill ¢
inoe el [ L] ) 3o Nedwt grrhi .
T 2783 -~ ssb_ - S LR Lss. 2slor 4 v ":s;'u?- Y Sl nelly e sants :
(4 : . !
stef . s 1Mobil !IO’«J"" £t :
efe t . 3178
! us. ea bp vty st0%¢ 50“",‘ | .
Cities Seevice Fubco flo Y
e : 7. 3 i Husseni 2, 7St sente R !
81678 Humtne- ‘°l_';“" Reafern ‘1. |‘_x15 s 1 -‘8' [iz8 Mobit . ¥ I H‘\‘;‘B‘
kz's‘“' ‘ e 1649 10 3077 Vel 17 B8 0.4 .73 LI gk 3 3.
® o0 T Yagersen oty loer-T2 owuzesz ‘ Mcm 1077
; , Stertm 1 {1493 {\ - 'l
e Superior SANTO! (OP: M,Qu sm r:az
e -~ —-367 "1 - YWeo.43 3 3 walto 9"20!’34 g ‘!‘
M.P. Groce |WJ i Negstonag’ w. 34 {DE F)UNIT 31" i
4. 18-71 ’-z:‘ﬂ RT3 ten . °'::“n' M°§\|
K 6853 i “I
B « |5 7.1 1i0-i-73
Y 2292 HUS TG TP NS0 iy 105:02921““:11?
: ‘ u.s Mo R "}:u 1 !
e o
State ' stofe ‘ :':,":-'fu?: i mz’" *’v 30 - 1
‘wo-l ok IRSERE 1 zbjln - e R ) ’ A : -
u ey abil (.° ! \ b e QA ATy reen 965 acer  deEs  sLamer A 5] TEENDEE
M- — i a 1514 i & Hg_mbe . ¢ }‘ ‘Lh J Aunrie ]'!v ‘2 ,nv‘“" _ Monsonto Superior . supmw
so NuH D1t K- 4097 H.B. P 7 LJ &ar Q‘Y‘.",” Zoons ¢ _-' 5 - ¢ o1 x
H 0375257 oM ony nﬁi} e 1. nS. LI% Momun'o #2 (N 5-T9 R Lo .- 'I'
i UL 2] cl weH: od. # asenio 8 .,,“_r.' L- 2166 1 o322 nons
O N Ak bl | A Pl | .f"'“ S o g "nfu? g 5T :
i Hh’lls wilson Oil : nny "1 ! ! T P
_“‘ - Fed Richfield C-1- 8 1 Neich W S toble Hcmb'g‘ GU-" t
)T .
{ OIA10-72-£2 %ggr]ss ] ez HBP °“" ""]“}, v.S.Weleh © Weaa o1 24 0sco1%0 Eurron Flot umi? " |
‘ay L KPP 0 ~ 590 [l o ns Ao Y Rs 15 RNy — s - s &=
- ~
il -3 i Humbte ol (Guif} Y : ! Mon'sumo 42 !
v / | WeCraor |v-u:be ol iy S Yo £ M ;
N — b= : N Hiits Lot BNk e 2126.‘ v
e neo U:v'f - -1 - "“m :'+ 2’ Monsant 3 (-,J- b R A —a——F
1. ﬁ.ln 5 (V.5 Wel nsanto et e
A;"// J.H C“Rif'e'%d poel by s e e Y eenit]  4 Wayotfemarey Emr‘i(’ s
— / o u.§. L5100 Teteh L I:I} ens Texcee PO Wl ™ % Gult e ' .‘fp',r",’f
'99 My €67 1y J15anLT ! “‘ = “AM oy A o 9.16-79 7085
b v k] A -
’ “31 . Seso'd “ ey 1‘5‘ oy |V3 Welth PR A ! . ‘
‘ - . X
‘R e ils"SL u.5. |m (;!u\!'cdcrcl F,Eo",'{f_" |S us
: TiE heetiers, Mobil Hondon ' el
| 1es obs d Humtle L Wusse /
R Mebn’s ‘ '-r; P ‘ gn(z}' ; ;{D[“ HBP ‘ILN ¥s M n*\ £.GuI¥ Monsente E.Gutf - .
E ossszn A PR Qs Teoquina’s ? 4‘ - b2 Monsan . 1~ B2 Superior
o 5, ==~ JHA '(7" S e =GBy res 2 W-‘Ilasﬂ'n“"‘ o234
Richfield Mnku 4" Fed . @ Gt Cr Fed
Y B - uu% 3aif Vo nsts’
< % 050!1;9 : us. word’ 5 zzol“ 17097 s ' p St
- J — —_’.—’—‘_ __'__._—.,—’—‘ q o
;_J_szn ok t H.L.Brewndr | A T ¢ e K TR AR ;_____
A iy s b 7. 21 - 60 Cu‘hcs serv. CihnScrviu Cmes Servuz He @Tri‘enlCEDAR HILL rrCofp-
. eor K @- ! LAg! ' t 7 Ry L. »e« %’?’SJ’;"J:H#TE ) 9' a‘mo-n | MHube
co —— P t = i ' 593' L'“{s’ 4250 p o4 H.E ES (0 ’ e
T 17 tef) v | 3% t4 «-—.'—- —— 3 4087
e A i-ieey . .M. Huber Preriet] Dam ziﬁ!:ucm-n r
ws | 2222 | 3’{;:,('” SU, (st M -~ osm“’“-s” \ '
- i Statr = u s,.
Sk CitiesService ™ ire tics Serv. Alhed Chem  ° T.crce £ Uovis
3 C|‘|K.s§;fr~vt‘;( | 3;-'2'18 3 s2-11-78 L Huber, Lorp. 4 supericr Sugerior
52 "';‘ 5 ’ 5 Linds {r’ Siofe o & 353) \o .L”i?i 77 ‘ Liiee
— . SIS & 3 .
1 rg g2 352’ rzires  Hemble [ando HE \':.»L‘an r= Wes © Bif 2182 ! Lszz‘;l
yservicel  18-23:83 State (Borgeild ) \
2118 4 (o ? V. 0.l 035-601% Rubter Y2y .
Fedar SR L i) (X1 Stete 4 o 'y ‘gl'”!"ﬂ |
3 p te-——77 A GG | 7 veoy, e’
A i k3 H
5 151378 4 B +B5 : l
T I L WOV SN M8 e Supesieri
; ‘ s ¢! Yor qm SELD ) 25T
Va'zs < > Tcle
: AR mﬂ
\ 31:251 . Y:‘;;"uun ' %ﬁagg h““
&~ 1
5 13{¢ l‘!d'gu-b”;, s ! 3:15,?, gty Rﬁ’s":‘:’
Tt Henagon :5;:,, :lcg—i}lzdfcm fFlog- R:di‘ern%\cs*les Service — - — RS
tilien marilo 7t ﬂmo—:”o 5 Gt . Aarge & & 32 34 B Charnplin
5 s - 3 Mebart Sorvice Midwest gy 13- E‘LE? ‘l'\.z:'ag\s ¥ Magef z - T e Pennzor
382232 cmsten by.7. 76 €113 PR Boss EE B ReadEStevens 14168 5-23°7
J1c 282 0553765 1202 e 21 7:
(. 1300 U-12
ww.Simpain T 2>e2 (5500 a4~
" Mes MauticSimpsen v =i
P S S bl : gl E
> Gz T~ &Y Reaternt - - N = 23 !
D : Ficg-Redfernt fFrens S
4 Gervie|  Aariiio2 Vo
PRI ““'
L 0358237 e T
§orran > yp 1,900 : .- 3. M.Huber
Lifefs : { By i ' ?r‘gmebs"x.”
Frewal St N3t 8 o L
.,::zirr;.:: 7)0__0!\ H;g Rmr‘;:n,y_ T -
T .t‘»ls.in el Inc. o ¢ ) e, 12 M?d-nQ \ ghon‘n?h:.
' - l, H d o r - . - - -
4 MIFR-_..‘, ¢ e Ml gl 4 035423‘2 “4‘:;« Le188
< B.S.M‘ - cssnss « Al s AT
o T oy Mceowe: - H l B‘T A 5 3795 H- .7 75 Pie
'25 £ 3 T et N 3 . -3m~psm e 2 N
- - - n - o
5 Brss =L T ) SSmUR HET Flze-R r\z::ﬁ:ma --26
[




1650"

{—Caliche Proposed
High Road Unocthodox

Li e Locohbh
. | [catien Cr’ 660—
: l Pit e
"
W
Low, washed out ©)

- ; \ Area. / l Cuhche Pit
i A |
- I Caliche
; l :gh Lme
: !
: :
. N
: Black Top _Rood ]
H ' Sﬂlfhﬂﬂ
Union
% i Gas Plont
!
|
? I
+ i
; l ™
I
__________ 4

s -

¢

;'/ 4 ,:/ B v. :
.

SCHEMATIC DIAGRAM

Jake L. Hamon
Proposed Unorthodox Lecation
E/2 Section 9, 1-21-S, R-27-F,

Eddy County, Mew Moxico -

EXHIBIT “B”




S P




